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No.: 

APPT-42-22 and 

APPT-44-22 
 

Draft No.: 1 

Committee: Government Operations and Fiscal Policy 

Date: 10/13/2022  

Action: FAV   

 

REPORT: 10/13/2022 Favorable 5-0: Council Members Burroughs, Ivey, Franklin, Streeter, and 

Turner.   

REPORT: 10/19/2022 Favorable 4-0: Council Members Burroughs, Ivey, Franklin, and Turner. 

Absent: Streeter. 

 

 

The Prince George's County Council's Government Operations and Fiscal Policy convened on 

October 13, 2022, to consider four appointments to the Human Rights Commission. The Human 

Rights Commission works to eliminate discriminatory practices within Prince George's County 

through advocacy, education, mediation, investigation of complaints, and enforcement of 

discrimination laws.  

 

Mr. Keith B. Adams, a resident of Landover, is a Mission Area Senior Program Manager for the U.S. 

Department of Agriculture (USDA). He has four (4) decades of federal government experience. Mr. 

Adams received his undergraduate degree from Shepherd University and his Master of Science 

degree from the University of Maryland – College Park.  

 

Dr. Traci M. Birckhead, a resident of Bowie, is a Program/Project Manager, Communications 

Expert, and Business Analyst with over twenty-five years of experience, including twenty (20) 

directly consulting with government agencies. Dr. Birckhead received her undergraduate degree from 

the University of Maryland – College Park and her Master of Science, Master's Certificate, and 

Doctor of Education from George Washington University.   

 

Ms. Roslyn Brown, a resident of Bowie, retired from the Office of the Director of National 

Intelligence as Director, EEO and Diversity Outreach Officer for Ms. Roslyn Brown, a resident of 



 Page 2 

Bowie, retired from the Office of the Director of National Intelligence as Director, EEO and 

Diversity Outreach Officer for the Intelligence Community (IC) where she led a cross-functional 

task. She developed policy on harassment in the workplace, disability compliance, and reasonable 

accommodation. Ms. Brown received her undergraduate degree from Howard University and a 

Master of Public Administration from George Washington University.   

 

Mr. Daryl D. Jackson, a resident of Oxon Hill, a Project Director with the National Association of 

Drug Court Professionals and is the staff liaison to the Board of Directors. Mr. Jackson earned his 

undergraduate degree from Johnson C. Smith University and his Master of Social Work from 

Cleveland State University in conjunction with the University of Akron. He also possesses an 

Executive Graduate Certificate in Human Resources: Diversity & Inclusion from Cornell University. 

  

After discussion, the Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee reported the nominees, 

except for Mr. Adams, out favorably 5-0.  

 

On October 19, 2022, the Government Operations and Fiscal Policy Committee considered Mr. 

Adams's appointment to the Human Right Commission. After questions, the Government Operations 

and Fiscal Policy Committee favorably voted 4-0 on Mr. Adams's appointment. 


